
                                              


Friday, 1 October 2021

Class Trips to the Museum

Cawthron Adaption


On Tuesday all our classes were fortunate to have participated in the 
exhibition of ‘100 years of Cawthron Institute’ at the Nelson Museum. 

It was really interesting to learn about the story of a special white dolphin 
named Te Hora who lead the waka to Canvastown. We also learnt about 
science involved in algae growth, mussels and cultivation of salmon.


Community Notices


PLEASE BE AWARE THAT THE SCHOOL’S ACCEPTANCE OF ADVERTISING IN THE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER DOES NOT 
CONSTITUTE APPROVAL AND/OR ENDORSEMENT FOR ANY PRODUCT OR ACTIVITY.



Things to Remember 

Assemblies are on Mondays & Fridays at 9.10am in the hall. 


As we continue to be in Alert Level 2 whanau are welcome to attend Friday assembly.


School phone: 03 548 7970     Absentees mobile: 027 548 7970 


Term 4 2021 Dates:

Monday, 18 October 2021	 	 	 - First Day Term 4

Monday, 18 October - Thursday , 21st October  	-Year 5 & 6 Camp

Friday 22 October 2021 	 	 	 -TEACHER ONLY DAY School closed for students

Monday, 25 October 2021	 	 	 - Labour Day (No School)

Tuesday, 26 October 2021, 5.30pm	                 - BOT Meeting

Tuesday 23 November 2021 	 	 - APS Athletics 

Tuesday, 23 November 2021 5.30pm                - BOT Meeting

Wednesday, 8 December 2021	 	 - School Production ‘Sweet As’ Performance 1

Thursday, 9 December 2021	 	 - School Production ‘Sweet As” Performance 2

Monday 13 December 2021 5.30am		 - Year 6 Leavers Dinner

Tuesday 14 December 2021- 9.15am	 - Final Assembly 	 	 	 

Thursday, 16 December 2021 12.30pm	 - Last Day of Term 4

Saturday, 25 December 2021	 	 - CHRISTMAS DAY

Sunday, 26 December 2021	 	 - BOXING DAY


Tena koutou katoa, Namaste, Talofa lava, Malo e lelei, Kia orana, Bula, Guten tag, Hallō, Bonjour, 


We had a very successful ‘Big Ideas Night’ yesterday. Thank you to those who attended and to those 
who’ve fed back via the booklet sent home. We had really good korero and ideas about our 
‘Graduate Profile- He Korero Paetahi’. There was much discussion around the tables last night about 
the purpose and therefore what we would want for our tamariki to know, understand, do and be 
throughout their education journey at our school. The next steps are to collect our ākonga voice and 
share this aspirational document with them. This is all about them, their life and success at school so it is 
important that they contribute their aspirations to it. After that we will edit the document according to 
all this additional information gathered and then ask our iwi to have a korero about it. Once the final 
document is compete we will share it with you.


The end of term has arrived very quickly after a term of two halves. School onsite and Lockdown 
learning at home! I have appreciated the staff and their support of our tamariki through this term in 
both situations with their ability to quickly get work out to your children and to ensure that you were all 
being communicated with and had support from school. These things certainly test us but I feel proud 
of our team and what we achieve so that our tamariki and whanau have the right learning and 
support at times such as Lockdown at home.

Let’s hope Term 4 will be more settled and the we can achieve all we plan to.

Years 5 and 6 will be on camp the first 4 days of next term and we are wishing for sunshine and warm 
temperatures while we are there. I will be going to camp too and I am very much looking forward to 
sharing in the adventures planned.


Thank you for your flexibility and willingness in support of your children and school throughout this term. 

I hope that you will be able to have some downtime with your whanau over this term break; enjoy the 
spring weather and some time outdoors. 


See you back for the start of Term 4 on Monday 18th October.


Ngā mihi nui,


Sonya


Principals’ Pen

Term 3 Principals Challenge Award Winners

“Whakatoro - ‘Push Yourself’


         Congratulations to the following students for their        

          outstanding efforts to push themselves to their absolute best all 

term.


Tadhg Trayes-Hobbs - Trafalgar

Muaimalae Laban - St Vincent Tahi

Fiaseu Dempsey - St Vincent Rua


Cassidy Patterson-Cossgrove - Nile Tahi


Antony Young-Collins - Nile Rua

Goodbye & Good Luck

We said goodbye and good luck to St V Tahi’s student teacher at 
assembly last Friday. Nathan Milburn was in Stv1 for 4 weeks then 

lockdown struck. He has just got his first job starting January 2022 at 
Springston School in Christchurch. Congratulations Nathan! 



Tennis Lessons at APS

This week all classes have participated in three tennis coaching sessions delivered by 
Tennis Nelson. We learned new skills and practised them on the court getting better 
each day!  It’s looking like we may have some tennis stars in the making amongst us.

Wimbledon here we come! School was able to 

fund his through the School 

Donations Scheme.


  


PB4L Focus

Daffodil / Pyjama Day at APS


We celebrated a combination of events today with it being the last day of 
Term 3 so what better day to come to school in your best pyjamas and use as 
a belated fundraiser for daffodil day, as it was previously postponed due to 
lockdown. We saw some fabulous pyjamas, wore our daffodil flowers and 
tattoos and enjoyed the fun of the last day of term. We also managed to 

raise just over $100 for the Cancer Society.

Thank you everyone for your support! We had the best day!




BE YOU. BE GREAT. AWARDS

Term 3 Week 10


Trafalgar Room

Kaiden Simpson: For showing resilience when facing tricky work in class. Ka rawe 
Kaiden!

George Westall: For showing kindness to others in Trafalgar class. Tu meke George!


St. Vincent Tahi Room

Paegan McMahon: For her independent writing about our trip to the museum.

Corey Brens: For the good work he has done with Amie-Jo this term.


St. Vincent Rua Room

Nick Watt: For having a positive attitude and working alongside others during maths 

time. 


Tahlia Fuller: For using some well detailed and descriptive ideas in your learning about 

narrative writing. 

Nile Tahi Room

Shayna Freeman: For always working hard to show kindness to her peers at school. Koia 
kei a koe Shayna! You’re awesome!

Tahiri Samuela: For contributing his ideas in class and working diligently to complete his 
Maths tasks. Kei runga noa atu koe Tahiri! Outstanding work!


Nile Rua Room 

Amelia Ashton: For showing such enthusiasm and perseverance towards all your 
learning.

Mika Osman: For always looking out for others and being a compassionate member of 
our class!


Fair Play: 

Ashlyn Cocksedge: For always displaying a kind and caring attitude towards everyone 
in the playground. 

Leading Light: 

Connor Suttie: For displaying resilience in the way you challenge yourself to learn new 
things during maths time. Ka Pai! 

BE YOU. BE GREAT. AWARDS

Term 3 Week 9


Trafalgar Room

Mele Manuo’uhia: For showing kindness to our new students in Trafalgar. 

Ka rawe Mele.

Mila Maas-Lane: For showing responsibility in caring for her equipment in class. Koia kei 
a koe Mila!


St. Vincent Tahi Room

Phoenix Mc Mahon: For being an amazing tuakana with our teina from Trafalgar class.

Ky-mani Hansard: For being an awesome tuakana and for his excellent effort with ti 
rakau.

St. Vincent Rua Room

Poppy Brady: For always having a positive attitude in the classroom. 

Envy-Peyton Takimoana: For outstanding reading fluency with her text this week. 


Nile Tahi Room

Annie Qu: For showing ‘The APS Way’ by not only achieving all her tasks, but also going 
on to help her peers afterwards. He whetū koe Annie! You are a star!

Aurelie Abran: For consistently pushing herself by reflecting on her goals and always 
striving to do better. He tangata pukumahi koe Aurelie! You are so busy!

Nile Rua Room

Archer Bisdee: For his focus and participation in our fraction, decimal and 
percentages mahi.

Antony Young-Collins: For always staying on task and following instructions. Always 
ready to do his very best!


Fair Play: 

Joshua Hughes: For always displaying a positive attitude in the playground. 


Leading Light:

Kyle Lumsden: For displaying resilience and giving things a go even when they are 
challenging. 


